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When Galen saw what appeared to him of the [mock] physician's incapacity, he turned to his disciples and pupils and bade them fetch the other,
with all his gear and drugs. So they brought him into his presence on the speediest wise, and when Galen saw him before him, he said to him,
'Knowest thou me?' ' No,' answered the other, 'nor did I ever set eyes on thee before this day.' Quoth the sage, 'Dost thou know Galen?' And the
weaver said, 'No.' Then said Galen, 'What prompted thee to that which thou dost?' So he related to him his story and gave him to know of the
dowry and the obligation by which he was bound with regard to his wife, whereat Galen marvelled and certified himself of the matter of the
dower..17. The Merchant of Oman cccliv.Bunducdari (El) and the Sixteen Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers, ii. 117..? ? ? ? ?
"Console thou thyself for his love," quoth they, "with another than he;" But, "Nay, by his life," answered I, "I'll never forget him my dear!".? ? ? ? ?
How oft of dole have I made moan for love and longing pain, What while my body for desire in mortal peril went!.When the king heard his viziers'
words, he was exceeding wroth and bade bring the youth, and when he came in to the king, the viziers all cried out with one voice, saying, "O scant
o' grace, thinkest thou to save thyself from slaughter by craft and guile, that thou beguilest the king with thy talk and hopest pardon for the like of
this great crime which thou hast committed?" Then the king bade fetch the headsman, so he might smite off his head; whereupon each of the viziers
fell a-saying, "I will slay him;" and they sprang upon him. Quote the youth, "O king, consider and ponder these men's eagerness. Is this of envy or
no? They would fain make severance between thee and me, so there may fall to them what they shall plunder, as aforetime." And the king said to
him, "Consider their testimony against thee." "O king," answered the young man, "how shall they testify of that which they saw not? This is but
envy and rancour; and thou, if thou slay me, thou wilt regret me, and I fear lest there betide thee of repentance that which betided Ilan Shah, by
reason of the malice of his viziers." "And what is his story?" asked Azadbekht. "O king," replied the youth,.Officer's Story, The Seventh, ii.
150..Meanwhile Shah Khatoun went in to the king's son and conceived by him and bore a son, as he were the resplendent moon. When Belehwan
saw this that had betided his brother, jealousy and envy overcame him; so he went in one night to his father's house and coming to his brother's
lodging, saw the nurse sleeping at the chamber-door, with the cradle before her and therein his brother's child asleep. Belehwan stood by him and
fell to looking upon his face, the radiance whereof was as that of the moon, and Satan insinuated himself into his heart, so that he bethought himself
and said, 'Why is not this child mine? Indeed, I am worthier of him than my brother, [yea], and of the damsel and the kingship.' Then envy got the
better of him and anger spurred him, so that he took out a knife and setting it to the child's gullet, cut his throat and would have severed his
windpipe..74. The Devout Woman and the Two Wicked Elders dclix.? ? ? ? ? p. The Idiot and the Sharper dccccv.Pious Woman accused of
Lewdness, The, ii. 5..Then the girl went away, running, after her mistress, whereupon I left the shop and set out after them, so I might see her
abiding-place. I followed after them all the way, till she disappeared from mine eyes, when I returned to my place, with a heart on fire. Some days
after, she came to me again and bought stuffs of me. I refused to take the price and she said, "We have no need of thy goods." Quoth I, "O my lady,
accept them from me as a gift;" but she said, "[Wait] till I try thee and make proof of thee." Then she brought out of her pocket a purse and gave me
therefrom a thousand dinars, saying, "Trade with this till I return to thee." So I took the purse and she went away [and returned not to me] till six
months had passed by. Meanwhile, I traded with the money and sold and bought and made other thousand dinars profit [on it]..Then said the prince
to him, 'Make ready to go with me to my country.' So he made ready and went with the prince till he drew near the frontiers of his father's kingdom,
where the people received him with the utmost honour and sent to acquaint his father with his son's coming. The king came out to meet him and
they entreated the goldsmith with honour. The prince abode awhile with his father, then set out, [he and the goldsmith] to return to the country of
the fair one, the daughter of the King of Hind; but there met him robbers by the way and he fought the sorest of battles and was slain. The
goldsmith buried him and marked his grave (229) and returned, sorrowing and distraught to his own country, without telling any of the prince's
death..When the king heard this, his anger subsided and he said, "Carry him back to prison till to-morrow, to we may look into his
affair.".Abbaside, Jaafer ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih the, i. 183..Then, when he rode to his house that he had bought, the shopkeeper and
his wife came to him and gave him joy of his safety; whereupon he ordered them three swift thoroughbred horses and ten dromedaries and an
hundred head of sheep and clad them both in sumptuous dresses of honour. Then he chose out ten slave-girls and ten black slaves and fifty horses
and the like number of she- camels and three hundred head of sheep, together with twenty ounces of musk and as many of camphor, and sent all
this to the King of Baghdad. When this came to Ins ben Cais, his wit fled for joy and he was perplexed wherewithal to requite him. Moreover, El
Abbas gave gifts and largesse and bestowed dresses of honour upon great and small, each after the measure of his station, save only Mariyeh; for
unto her he sent nothing..Then the king sent for the captain of the thieves and bestowed on him a dress of honour, (142) commanding that all who
loved the king should put off [their raiment and cast it] upon him. (143) So there fell dresses of honour [and other presents] on him, till he was
wearied with their much plenty, and Azadbekht invested him with the mastership of the police of his city. Then he bade set up other nine gibbets
beside the first and said to his son, "Thou art guiltless, and yet these wicked viziers endeavoured for thy slaughter." "O my father," answered the
prince, "I had no fault [in their eyes] but that I was a loyal counsellor to thee and still kept watch over thy good and withheld their hands from thy
treasuries; wherefore they were jealous and envied me and plotted against me and sought to slay me," Quoth the king, "The time [of retribution] is
at hand, O my son; but what deemest thou we should do with them in requital of that which they did with thee? For that they have endeavoured for
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thy slaughter and exposed thee to public ignominy and soiled my honour among the kings.".82. The Ignorant Man who set up for a Schoolmaster
dclxvii.So saying, he went up to the princess and laying his hand upon her heart, found it fluttering like a doveling and the life yet clinging to (112)
her bosom. So he laid his hand upon her cheek, whereupon she opened her eyes and beckoning to her maid, signed to her, as who should say, "Who
is this that treadeth my carpet and transgresseth against me?" (113) "O my lady," answered Shefikeh, "this is Prince El Abbas, for whose sake thou
departest the world." When Mariyeh heard speak of El Abbas, she raised her hand from under the coverlet and laying it upon his neck, inhaled his
odour awhile. Then she sat up and her colour returned to her and they sat talking till a third part of the night was past..Officer's Story, The Second,
ii. 134..(When Shehriyar heard this, he said in himself, 'By Allah, I have indeed been reckless in the slaying of women and girls, and praised be
God who hath occupied me with this damsel from the slaughter of souls, for that the slaughter of souls is a grave [matter!] By Allah, if Shah Bekht
spare the vizier, I will assuredly spare Shehrzad!' Then he gave ear to the story and heard her say to her sister:).'Well done, O damsel!' cried Ishac.
'By Allah, this is a fair hour!' Whereupon she rose and kissed his hand, saying, 'O my lord, the hands stand still in thy presence and the tongues at
thy sight, and the eloquent before thee are dumb; but thou art the looser of the veil.' (171) Then she clung to him and said, 'Stand.' So he stood and
said to her, 'Who art thou and what is thy need?' She raised a corner of the veil, and he beheld a damsel as she were the rising full moon or the
glancing lightning, with two side locks of hair that fell down to her anklets. She kissed his hand and said to him, 'O my lord, know that I have been
in this barrack these five months, during which time I have been withheld (172) from sale till thou shouldst be present [and see me]; and yonder
slave-dealer still made thy coming a pretext to me (173) and forbade me, for all I sought of him night and day that he should cause thee come hither
and vouchsafe me thy presence and bring me and thee together.' Quoth Ishac, 'Say what thou wouldst have.' And she answered, 'I beseech thee, by
God the Most High, that thou buy me, so I may be with thee, by way of service.' 'Is that thy desire?' asked he, and she replied, ' Yes.'.So he returned
to his mother (and indeed his spirit was broken), and related to her that which had happened to him and what had betided him from his friends, how
they, had neither shared with him nor requited him with speech. "O Aboulhusn," answered she, "on this wise are the sons (5)of this time: if thou
have aught, they make much of thee, (6) and if thou have nought, they put thee away [from them]." And she went on to condole with him, what
while he bewailed himself and his tears flowed and he repeated the following verses:.Uselessness of Endeavour against Persistent Ill Fortune, Of
the, i. 70.Now this was at the beginning of the month, and when it was the end thereof, Aboulhusn longed to drink wine and returning to his former
usance, furnished his saloon and made ready food and let bring wine; then, going forth to the bridge, he sat there, expecting one whom he should
carouse withal, as of his wont. As he sat thus, behold, up came the Khalif [and Mesrour] to him; but Aboulhusn saluted them not and said to them,
"No welcome and no greeting to the perverters! (31) Ye are no other than devils." However, the Khalif accosted him and said to him, "O my
brother, did I not say to thee that I would return to thee?" Quoth Aboulhusn, "I have no need of thee; and as the byword says in verse:.Then he
thrust his feet into boots and girt him with a sword and a girdle and bound about his middle a quiver and a bow and arrows. Moreover, he put
money in his pocket and thrust into his sleeve letters-patent addressed to the governor of Ispahan, bidding him assign to Rustem Khemartekeni a
monthly allowance of a hundred dirhems and ten pounds of bread and five pounds of meat and enrol him among the Turks under his
commandment. Then he took him up and carrying him forth, left him in one of the mosques..NOTE..164. The Merchant of Oman
dccccxlvi.Meanwhile, the eunuch betook himself, he and the horsemen, to her father and said to him, "O my lord, the king is beholden to thee for
many years' service and thou hast not failed him a day of the days; and now, behold, he hath taken thy daughter against thy wish and without thy
permission." And he related to him what had passed and how the king had taken her by force. When Isfehend heard the eunuch's story, he was
exceeding wroth and assembling many troops, said to them, "Whenas the king was occupied with his women [and concerned not himself with the
affairs of his kingdom], we took no reck of him; but now he putteth out his hand to our harem; wherefore methinketh we should do well to look us
out a place, wherein we may have sanctuary.".? ? ? ? ? So hath the Merciful towards Hudheifeh driven you, A champion ruling over all, a lion of
great might..? ? ? ? ? Thy letter reached me; when the words thou wrot'st therein I read, My longing waxed and pain and woe redoubled on my
head..? ? ? ? ? Wherefore fair patience look thou use, for sure 'tis praiseworthy; Yea, and its issues evermore are blessed and benign;.Meanwhile,
Belehwan the froward addressed himself to pay court to Caesar, King of the Greeks, (131) and seek help of him in making war upon his father, and
he inclined unto him and gave him a numerous army. His father the king heard of this and sent to Caesar, saying, 'O king of illustrious might,
succour not an evil-doer. This is my son and he hath done thus and thus and cut his brother's throat and that of his brother's son in the cradle.' But
he told not the King of the Greeks that the child [had recovered and] was alive. When Caesar heard [the truth] of the matter, it was grievous to him
and he sent back to Suleiman Shah, saying, 'If it be thy will, O king, I will cut off his head and send it to thee.' But he made answer, saying, 'I reck
not of him: the reward of his deed and his crimes shall surely overtake him, if not to-day, then to-morrow.' And from that day he continued to
correspond with Caesar and to exchange letters and presents with him..When the news reached El Aziz, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy in the
coming of his son and straightway took horse, he and all his army, what while the trumpets sounded and the musicians played, that the earth
quaked and Baghdad also trembled, and it was a notable day. When Mariyeh beheld all this, she repented with the uttermost of repentance of that
which she had wroughten against El Abbas his due and the fires still raged in her vitals. Meanwhile, the troops (104) sallied forth of Baghdad and
went out to meet those of El Abbas, who had halted in a meadow called the Green Island. When he espied the approaching host, he knew not what
they were; so he strained his sight and seeing horsemen coming and troops and footmen, said to those about him, "Among yonder troops are
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ensigns and banners of various kinds; but, as for the great green standard that ye see, it is the standard of my father, the which is reserved [unto him
and never displayed save] over his head, and [by this] I know that he himself is come out in quest of me." And he was certified of this, he and his
troops..He found it every way complete and saw therein ten great trays, full of all fruits and cakes and all manner sweetmeats. So he sat down and
ate thereof after the measure of his sufficiency, and finding there three troops of singing-girls, was amazed and made the girls eat. Then he sat and
the singers also seated themselves, whilst the black slaves and the white slaves and the eunuchs and pages and boys stood, and the slave-girls, some
of them, sat and some stood. The damsels sang and warbled all manner melodies and the place answered them for the sweetness of the songs,
whilst the pipes cried out and the lutes made accord with them, till it seemed to Aboulhusn that he was in Paradise and his heart was cheered and
his breast dilated. So he sported and joyance waxed on him and he bestowed dresses of honour on the damsels and gave and bestowed, challenging
this one and kissing that and toying with a third, plying one with wine and another with meat, till the night fell down..? ? ? ? ? Her eye is sharper
than a sword; the soul with ecstasy It takes and longing leaves behind, that nothing may assain..The Eighteenth Night of the Month..Wife, The
King and his Chamberlain's, ii. 53..Then they arose and went up to the palace, whereupon the trays of food were brought and they ate and drank;
after which quoth Queen Es Shuhba, 'O Tuhfeh, sing to us, by way of thankoffering for thy deliverance, and favour us with that which shall solace
our minds, for that indeed my mind hath been occupied with thee.' Quoth Tuhfeh 'Hearkening and obedience, O my lady.' So she improvised and
sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Yea, so but Selma in the dust my bedfellow may prove, Fair fall it thee! In heaven or hell I reck not if it be..The
master of police held his hand from him, saying, "Belike he is of the kinsmen of the Commander of the Faithful," and said to the second, "Who art
thou?" Quoth he, "I am the son of him whose rank (75) time abaseth not, and if it descend (76) one day, it will assuredly return [to its former
height]; thou seest the folk [crowd] in troops to the light of his fire, some standing around it and some sitting." So the master of the police refrained
from slaying him and said to the third, "Who art thou?" Quoth he, "I am the son of him who plungeth through the ranks (77) with his might and
correcteth (78) them with the sword, (79) so that they stand straight; (80) his feet are not loosed from the stirrup, (81) whenas the horsemen on the
day of battle are weary." So the master of police held his hand from him also, saying, "Belike, he is the son of a champion of the Arabs.".? ? ? ? ?
And if a creature in his tears could swim, as in a sea, I to do this of all that breathe were surely first and sole..Thereupon they all dismounted and
putting off that which was upon them of harness of war, came before El Abbas and tendered him allegiance and sued for his protection. So he held
his hand from them and bade them gather together the spoils. Then he took the riches and the slaves and the camels, and they all became his
liege-men and his retainers, to the number (according to that which is said) of fifty thousand horse. Moreover, the folk heard of him and flocked to
him from all sides; whereupon he divided [the spoil amongst them] and gave gifts and abode thus three days, and there came presents to him. Then
he bade set out for Akil's abiding-place; so they fared on six days and on the seventh day they came in sight of the camp. El Abbas bade his man
Aamir forego him and give Akil the glad news of his cousin's coming. So he rode on to the camp and going in to Akil, gave him the glad news of
Zuheir's slaughter and the conquest of his tribe..? ? ? ? ? Where is a man's resource and what can he do? It is the Almighty's will; we most
submit..28. Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the Barber-surgeon cclxxiii.Cairo (The Merchant of) and the Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun El Hakim bi
Amrillah, iii. 171..To return to the king his father. When he went to the pit, as of his wont, and called the nurse, she returned him no answer,
whereat his breast was straitened and he let down a man who [found the nurse dead and the boy gone and] acquainted the king therewith; which
when he heard, he buffeted his head and wept passing sore and descended into the midst of the pit, so he might see how the case stood. There he
found the nurse slain and the lion dead, but saw not the boy; so he [returned and] acquainted the astrologers with the verification of their words, and
they said, 'O king, the lion hath eaten him; destiny hath been accomplished upon him and thou art delivered from his hand; for, had he been saved
from the lion, by Allah, we had feared for thee from him, for that the king's destruction should have been at his hand.' So the king left [sorrowing
for] this and the days passed by and the affair was forgotten..So the merchant went forth, afflicted, sorrowful, weeping, [and wandered on along the
sea-shore], till he came to a sort of divers diving in the sea for pearls. They saw him weeping and mourning and said to him, 'What is thy case and
what maketh thee weep?' So he acquainted them with his history, from first to last, whereby they knew him and said to him, 'Art thou [such an one]
son of such an one?' 'Yes,' answered he; whereupon they condoled with him and wept sore for him and said to him, 'Abide here till we dive for thy
luck this next time and whatsoever betideth us shall be between us and thee.' Accordingly, they dived and brought up ten oysters, in each two great
pearls; whereat they marvelled and said to him, 'By Allah, thy luck hath returned and thy good star is in the ascendant!' Then they gave him ten
pearls and said to him, 'Sell two of them and make them thy capital [whereon to trade]; and hide the rest against the time of thy straitness.' So he
took them, joyful and contented, and addressed himself to sew eight of them in his gown, keeping the two others in his mouth; but a thief saw him
and went and advertised his mates of him; whereupon they gathered together upon him and took his gown and departed from him. When they were
gone away, he arose, saying, 'These two pearls [in my mouth] will suffice me,' and made for the [nearest] city, where he brought out the pearls [and
repairing to the jewel- market, gave them to the broker], that he might sell them..So he rose from his sleep and finding himself in his own saloon
and his mother by him, misdoubted of his wit and said to her, "By Allah, O my mother, I saw myself in a dream in a palace, with slave-girls and
servants about me and in attendance upon me, and I sat upon the throne of the Khalifate and ruled. By Allah, O my mother, this is what I saw, and
verily it was not a dream!" Then he bethought himself awhile and said, "Assuredly, I am Aboulhusn el Khelia, and this that I saw was only a
dream, and [it was in a dream that] I was made Khalif and commanded and forbade." Then he bethought himself again and said, "Nay, but it was
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no dream and I am no other than the Khalif, and indeed I gave gifts and bestowed dresses of honour." Quoth his mother to him, "O my son, thou
sportest with thy reason: thou wilt go to the hospital and become a gazing-stock. Indeed, that which thou hast seen is only from the Devil and it was
a delusion of dreams, for whiles Satan sporteth with men's wits in all manner ways.".[Aforetime] I journeyed in [many] lands and climes and towns
and visited the great cities and traversed the ways and [exposed myself to] dangers and hardships. Towards the last of my life, I entered a city [of
the cities of China], (155) wherein was a king of the Chosroes and the Tubbas (156) and the Caesars. (157) Now that city had been peopled with its
inhabitants by means of justice and equitable dealing; but its [then] king was a tyrant, who despoiled souls and [did away] lives; there was no
wanning oneself at his fire, (158) for that indeed he oppressed the true believers and wasted the lands. Now he had a younger brother, who was
[king] in Samarcand of the Persians, and the two kings abode a while of time, each in his own city and place, till they yearned unto each other and
the elder king despatched his vizier in quest of his younger brother..God, Of Trust in, i. 114..?THE SECOND OFFICER'S STORY..I was one day
abroad on an occasion with certain of my comrades, and as we went along, we fell in with a company of women, as they were moons, and among
them one, the tallest and handsomest of them. When I saw her and she saw me, she tarried behind her companions and waited for me, till I came up
to her and bespoke her. Quoth she, "O my lord, (God favour thee!) I saw thee prolong thy looking on me and imagined that thou knewest me. If it
be thus, vouchsafe me more knowledge of thee." "By Allah," answered I, "I know thee not, save that God the Most High hath cast the love of thee
into my heart and the goodliness of thine attributes hath confounded me and that wherewith God hath gifted thee of those eyes that shoot with
arrows; for thou hast captivated me." And she rejoined, "By Allah, I feel the like of that which thou feelest; so that meseemeth I have known thee
from childhood.".85. Jaafer the Barmecide and the Old Bedouin cccxcv.Were not the darkness still in gender masculine, iii. 193..How long shall I
thus question my heart that's drowned in woe? iii. 42..15. Ghanim ben Eyoub the Slave of Love cccxxxii.Eleventh Officer's Story, The, ii. 175..The
dealer stood at her head and one of the merchants said, "I bid a thousand dinars for her." Quoth another, "I bid eleven hundred dinars;" [and a third,
"I bid twelve hundred"]. Then said a fourth merchant, "Be she mine for fourteen hundred dinars." And the biddings stood still at that sum. Quoth
her owner, "I will not sell her save with her consent. If she desire to be sold, I will sell her to whom she willeth." And the slave-dealer said to him,
"What is her name?" "Her name is Sitt el Milah," (11) answered the other; whereupon the dealer said to her, "By thy leave, I will sell thee to yonder
merchant for this price of fourteen hundred dinars." Quoth she, "Come hither to me." So he came up to her and when he drew near, she gave him a
kick with her foot and cast him to the ground, saying, "I will not have that old man." The slave-dealer arose, shaking the dust from his clothes and
head, and said, "Who biddeth more? Who is desirous [of buying?]" Quoth one of the merchants, "I," and the dealer said to her, "O Sitt el Milah,
shall I sell thee to this merchant?" "Come hither to me," answered she; but he said "Nay; speak and I will hearken to thee from my place, for I will
not trust myself to thee," And she said, "I will not have him.".Then said the Sheikh Iblis, 'We were best acquaint Queen Kemeriyeh and Queen
Zelzeleh and Queen Sherareh and Queen Wekhimeh; and when they are assembled, God shall ordain [that which He deemeth] good in the matter of
her release.' 'It is well seen of thee,' answered Es Shisban and despatched to Queen Kemeriyeh an Afrit called Selheb, who came to her palace and
found her asleep; so he aroused her and she said, 'What is to do, O Selheb?' 'O my lady,' answered he, 'come to the succour of thy sister Tuhfeh, for
that Meimoun hath carried her off and outraged thine honour and that of the Sheikh Iblis.' Quoth she, 'What sayest thou?' And she sat up and cried
out with a great cry. And indeed she feared for Tuhfeh and said, 'By Allah, indeed she used to say that he looked upon her and prolonged the
looking on her; but ill is that to which his soul hath prompted him.' Then she arose in haste and mounting a she-devil of her devils, said to her, 'Fly.'
So she flew off and alighted with her in the palace of her sister Sherareh, whereupon she sent for her sisters Zelzeleh and Wekhimeh and
acquainted them with the news, saying, 'Know that Meimoun hath snatched up Tuhfeh and flown off with her swiftlier than the blinding
lightning.'.? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Enchanted Youth vii 3. The Porter and the Three Ladies of Baghdad ix.However, he would not be denied, and
when he saw her [constant] refusal of herself to him, he feared lest she should tell the folk of him. So, when he arose in the morning, he took a
scroll and wrote in it what he would of forgery and falsehood and going up to the Sultan's palace, said, '[I have] an advisement [for the king].' So he
bade admit him and he delivered him the writ that he had forged, saying, 'I found this letter with the woman, the devotee, the ascetic, and indeed
she is a spy, a secret informer against the king to his enemy; and I deem the king's due more incumbent on me than any other and his advisement
the first [duty], for that he uniteth in himself all the people, and but for the king's presence, the subjects would perish; wherefore I have brought
[thee] warning.' The king put faith in his words and sent with him those who should lay hands upon the woman and put her to death; but they found
her not..Then they went on a little, and thieves met them and despoiling them of that which remained with them, stripped them of their raiment and
took the children from them; whereupon the woman wept and said to her husband, 'O man, put away from thee this folly and arise, let us follow the
thieves, so haply they may have compassion on us and restore the children to us.' 'O woman,' answered he, 'have patience, for he who doth evil
shall be requited with evil and his wickedness shall revert upon him. Were I to follow them, most like one of them would take his sword and smite
off my head and slay me; but have patience, for the issue of patience is praised.' Then they fared on till they drew near a village in the land of
Kirman, and by it a river of water. So he said to his wife, 'Abide thou here, whilst I enter the village and look us out a place wherein we may take
up our lodging.' And he left her by the water and entered the village..Quoth the company, 'Tell us thy story and expound it unto us, so we may see
that which it hath of extraordinary.' And he said 'Know, then, that.I seated myself amiddleward the saloon, misdoubting, and as I sat, there came
down on me from the estrade seven naked men, without other clothing than leather girdles about their waists. One of them came up to me and took
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my turban, whilst another took my handkerchief, that was in my sleeve, with my money, and a third stripped me of my clothes; after which a fourth
came and bound my hands behind me with his girdle. Then they all took me up, pinioned as I was, and casting me down, fell a-dragging me
towards a sink-hole that was there and were about to cut my throat, when, behold, there came a violent knocking at the door. When they heard this,
they were afraid and their minds were diverted from me by fear; so the woman went out and presently returning, said to them, 'Fear not; no harm
shall betide you this day. It is only your comrade who hath brought you your noon-meal.' With this the new-comer entered, bringing with him a
roasted lamb; and when he came in to them, he said to them, 'What is to do with you, that ye have tucked up [your sleeves and trousers]?' Quoth
they, '[This is] a piece of game we have caught.'.? ? ? ? ? My place is the place of the fillet and pearls And the fair are most featly with jasmine
bedight,.? ? ? ? ? Indeed, thou'st told the tale of kings and men of might, Each one a lion fierce, impetuous in the fight,.? ? ? ? ? But now unto me of
my loves accomplished are joyance and cheer And those whom I cherish my soul with the wine of contentment regale..The servant said no more to
him, but, when it was morning, he acquainted a number of the king's servants with this and they said, 'This is an opportunity for us. Come let us
assemble together and acquaint the king with this, so the young merchant may lose favour with him and he rid us of him and we be at rest from
him.' So they assembled together and going in to the king, said to him, 'We have a warning we would give thee.' Quoth he, 'And what is your
warning?' And they said, 'Yonder youth, the merchant, whom thou hast taken into favour and whose rank thou hast exalted above the chiefs of the
people of thy household, we saw yesterday draw his sword and offer to fall upon thee, so he might slay thee.' When the king heard this, his colour
changed and he said to them, 'Have ye proof of this?' Quoth they, 'What proof wouldst thou have? If thou desire this, feign thyself drunken again
this night and lie down, as if asleep, and watch him, and thou wilt see with thine eyes all that we have named to thee.'.? ? ? ? ? Midst colours, my
colour excelleth in light And I would every eye of my charms might have sight..? ? ? ? ? The intercessor who to thee herself presenteth veiled Is not
her like who naked comes with thee to intercede.'.? ? ? ? ? I am a man in whom good faith's a natural attribute; The deeds of every upright man
should with his speech agree..? ? ? ? ? The folk witness bear of my worth and none can my virtues deny..? ? ? ? ? Oft for thy love as I would be
consoled, my yearning turns To-thee- ward still and my desires my reason still gainsay..Arab of the Benou Tai, En Numan and the, i. 203..? ? ? ? ?
c. The Third Officer's Story dccccxxxii.? ? ? ? ? o. The Merchant and the Thieves dcxxix.? ? ? ? ? e. The Barber's Story cxlix.The draper answered
with "Hearkening and obedience" and going forth from the deputy's presence, betook himself to his shop and brought out thence [the casket and]
somewhat considerable, which he removed to his house. At break of day he arose and going to his shop, broke the lock and cried out and shrieked
and called [on God for help,] till the folk assembled about him and all who were in the city were present, whereupon he cried out to them, saying
even as the prefect had bidden him; and this was bruited abroad. Then he made for the prefecture and presenting himself before the chief of the
police, cried out and complained and made a show of distraction..The Tenth Day..When the king had departed on his journey, the vizier said in
himself, 'Needs must I look upon this damsel whom the king loveth with all this love.' So he hid himself in a place, that he might look upon her,
and saw her overpassing description; wherefore he was confounded at her and his wit was dazed and love got the mastery of him, so that he said to
her, saying, 'Have pity on me, for indeed I perish for the love of thee.' She sent back to him, saying, 'O vizier, thou art in the place of trust and
confidence, so do not thou betray thy trust, but make thine inward like unto thine outward (113) and occupy thyself with thy wife and that which is
lawful to thee. As for this, it is lust and [women are all of] one taste. (114) And if thou wilt not be forbidden from this talk, I will make thee a
byword and a reproach among the folk.' When the vizier heard her answer, he knew that she was chaste of soul and body; wherefore he repented
with the utmost of repentance and feared for himself from the king and said, 'Needs must I contrive a device wherewithal I may destroy her; else
shall I be disgraced with the king.'.? ? ? ? ? I rede thee vaunt thee not of praise from us, for lo! Even as a docktailed cur thou art esteemed of
me..151. The Adventures of Quicksilver Ali of Cairo, a Sequel to the Rogueries of Delileh the Crafty dccviil.So he was concerned with an
exceeding concern for his lack of travel and discovered this to his father, who said to him, "O my son, why do I see thee chagrined?" And he
answered, "I would fain travel." Quoth Aboulhusn, "O my son, none travelleth save those whose occasion is urgent and those who are compelled
thereunto [by need]. As for thee, O my son, thou enjoyest ample fortune; so do thou content thyself with that which God hath given thee and be
bounteous [unto others], even as He hath been bounteous unto thee; and afflict not thyself with the toil and hardship of travel, for indeed it is said
that travel is a piece of torment." (5) But the youth said, "Needs must I travel to Baghdad, the abode of peace.".? ? ? ? ? Fast flowed my tears;
despair gat hold upon my soul And needs mine eyelids must the sweet of sleep forbear..When her husband heard this, he said to her, 'What is thy
name and what are the names of thy father and mother?' She told him their names and her own, whereby he knew that it was she whose belly he
had slit and said to her, 'And where are thy father and mother?' 'They are both dead,' answered she, and he said, 'I am that journeyman who slit thy
belly.' Quoth she, 'Why didst thou that?' And he replied, 'Because of a saying I heard from the wise woman.' 'What was it?' asked his wife, and he
said, 'She avouched that thou wouldst play the harlot with a hundied men and that I should after take thee to wife.' Quoth she, 'Ay, I have whored it
with a hundred men, no more and no less, and behold, thou hast married me.' 'Moreover,' continued her husband, 'the wise woman foresaid, also,
that thou shouldst die, at the last of thy life, of the bite of a spider. Indeed, her saying hath been verified of the harlotry and the marriage, and I fear
lest her word come true no less in the matter of thy death.'.Then the king summoned the cadi and the witnesses and bade them many the old king's
daughter and sister to his own sons; so they married them, after the king had made a bride-feast three days and displayed their brides to them from
eventide to peep of day. Then the two princes went in to their brides and did away their maidenhead and loved them and were vouchsafed children
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by them..Queen Es Shubha rejoiced in this with an exceeding delight and said, 'Well done! By Allah, there is none surpasseth thee.' Tuhfeh kissed
the earth, then returned to her place and improvised on the tuberose, saying:."When I returned from my fifth voyage, I gave myself up to eating and
drinking and passed my time in solace and delight and forgot that which I had suffered of stresses and afflictions, nor was it long before the thought
of travel again presented itself to my mind and my soul hankered after the sea. So I brought out the goods and binding up the bales, departed from
Baghdad, [intending] for certain of the lands, and came to the sea-coast, where I embarked in a stout ship, in company with a number of other
merchants of like mind with myself, and we [set out and] sailed till we came among certain distant islands and found ourselves in difficult and
dangerous case..? ? ? ? ? Sans fault of mine, my blood and tears he shed and beggared me Of him I love, yet for himself gained nought thereby
whate'er..135. Jouder and his Brothers dcvi.To return to his wife and her mother. When the former arose in the morning and her husband returned
not to her with break of day, she forebode all manner of calamity and straightway despatched her servants and all who were with her in quest of
him; but they happened not on any trace of him neither fell in with aught of his news. So she bethought herself concerning her affair and
complained and wept and groaned and sighed and blamed perfidious fortune, bewailing that sorry chance and reciting these verses:.? ? ? ? ? How
long shall I, in weariness, for this estrangement pine, What while the spies of severance (106) do watch me all the night?.? ? ? ? ? Thy presence
honoureth us and we Confess thy magnanimity;.? ? ? ? ? Ye've drowned me in the sea of love for you; my heart Denies to be consoled for those
whom I adore..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? na. A Merry Jest of a Thief dccccxl.? ? ? ? ? Of beryl, all glowing with beauty, wherein Thick stars of pure silver
shine forth to the eye..All this, O my brother,' continued the merchant, 'befell because the locust had no knowledge of the secret essence that lieth
hid in apparent bodies. As for thee, O my brother, (may God requite thee with good!) thou wast subtle in device and usedst precaution; but
precaution sufficeth not against fate, and fortune fore-ordained baffleth contrivance. How excellent is the saying of the poet! And he recited the
following verses:.Fifth Officer's Story, The, ii. 144..When he had made an end of his speech, his wife came forward forthright and told her story,
from first to last, how her mother bought him from the cook's partner and the people of the kingdom came under his rule; nor did she leave telling
till she came, in her story, to that city [and acquainted the queen with the manner of her falling in with her lost husband]. When she had made an
end of her story, the cook exclaimed, 'Alack, what impudent liars there be! By Allah, O king, this woman lieth against me, for this youth is my
rearling (75) and he was born of one of my slave-girls. He fled from me and I found him again..? ? ? ? ? All through the day its light and when the
night grows dark, My grief forsakes me not, no, nor my heavy cheer..? ? ? ? ? And when I long to look upon thy face, My life is perished with
desire straightway..Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The Sixth, iii. 203..? ? ? ? ? By Allah, what sorrows and woes to my soul for thy sake were
decreed! My heart is grown hoar, ere eld's snows have left on my tresses their trail..When the morning morrowed, he assembled the cadis and
judges and assessors and sending for the Magian and the two youths and their mother, questioned them of their case, whereupon the two young
men began and said, 'We are the sons of the king Such-an-one and enemies and wicked men got the mastery of out realm; so our father fled forth
with us and wandered at a venture, for fear of the enemies.' [And they recounted to him all that had betided them, from beginning to end.] Quoth
he, 'Ye tell a marvellous story; but what hath [Fate] done with your father?' 'We know not how fortune dealt with him after our loss,' answered they;
and he was silent..77 The Draper and the Thief (234) dclxi.What strength have I solicitude and long desire to bear, iii. 20..153. Julnar of the Sea
and her Son King Bedr Basim of Persia iccxxxviii.43. Ibn es Semmak and Er Reshid dlxviii.When the king heard this, his wrath subsided and he
said, "Carry him back to the prison till the morrow, so we may look into his affair.".?OF CLEMENCY..Meanwhile, Aboulhusn gave not over
snoring in his sleep, till the day broke and the rising of the sun drew near, when a waiting-woman came up to him and said to him, "O our lord [it is
the hour of] the morning- prayer." When he heard the girl's words, he laughed and opening his eyes, turned them about the place and found himself
in an apartment the walls whereof were painted with gold and ultramarine and its ceiling starred with red gold. Around it were sleeping-chambers,
with curtains of gold-embroidered silk let down over their doors, and all about vessels of gold and porcelain and crystal and furniture and carpets
spread and lamps burning before the prayer-niche and slave-girls and eunuchs and white slaves and black slaves and boys and pages and attendants.
When he saw this, he was confounded in his wit and said, "By Allah, either I am dreaming, or this is Paradise and the Abode of Peace!" (18) And
he shut his eyes and went to sleep again. Quoth the waiting-woman, "O my lord, this is not of thy wont, O Commander of the Faithful!".So she did
this and fair fortune aided her and the Divine favour was vouchsafed unto her and she discovered her intent to her father, who forbade her
therefrom, fearing her slaughter. However, she repeated her speech to him a second and a third time, but he consented not. Then he cited unto her a
parable, that should deter her, and she cited him a parable in answer to his, and the talk was prolonged between them and the adducing of instances,
till her father saw that he availed not to turn her from her purpose and she said to him, 'Needs must I marry the king, so haply I may be a sacrifice
for the children of the Muslims; either I shall turn him from this his heresy or I shall die.' When the vizier despaired of dissuading her, he went up
to the king and acquainted him with the case, saying, 'I have a daughter and she desireth to give herself to the king.' Quoth the king, 'How can thy
soul consent unto this, seeing that thou knowest I lie but one night with a girl and when I arise on the morrow, I put her to death, and it is thou who
slayest her, and thou hast done this again and again?' 'Know, O king,' answered the vizier, 'that I have set forth all this to her, yet consented she not
unto aught, but needs must she have thy company and still chooseth to come to thee and present herself before thee, notwithstanding that I have
cited to her the sayings of the sages; but she hath answered me to the contrary thereof with more than that which I said to her.' And the king said,
'Bring her to me this night and to-morrow morning come thou and take her and put her to death; and by Allah, an thou slay her not, I will slay thee
cinema-in-the-digital-age.pdf
Page 6/10

Cinema In The Digital Age

and her also!'.? ? ? ? ? But, when from home it fares, forthright all glory it attains And 'twixt the eyelid and the eye incontinent 'tis dight..? ? ? ? ?
Wind of the East, if thou pass by the land where my loved ones dwell, I pray, The fullest of greetings bear to them from me, their lover, and say.I
marvelled at her words and said to her, "What wouldst thou have me do?" And she answered, "O Captain Muin, I would have thee give me a
helping hand." Quoth I, "What have I to do with the daughter of the Cadi Amin el Hukm?" And she said, "Know that I would not have thee intrude
upon the Cadi's daughter, but I would fain contrive for the attainment of my wishes.' This is my intent and my desire, and my design will not be
accomplished but by thine aid." Then said she, "I mean this night to go with a stout heart and hire me trinkets of price; then will I go and sit in the
street wherein is the house of Amin el Hukm; and when it is the season of the round and the folk are asleep, do thou pass, thou and those who are
with thee of the police, and thou wilt see me sitting and on me fine raiment and ornaments and wilt smell on me the odour of perfumes; whereupon
do thou question me of my case and I will say, 'I come from the Citadel and am of the daughters of the deputies (91) and I came down [into the
town,] to do an occasion; but the night overtook me at unawares and the Zuweyleh gate was shut against me and all the gates and I knew not
whither I should go this night Presently I saw this street and noting the goodliness of its ordinance and its cleanness, took shelter therein against
break of day.' When I say this to thee with all assurance (92) the chief of the watch will have no suspicion of me, but will say, 'Needs must we leave
her with one who will take care of her till morning.' And do thou rejoin, 'It were most fitting that she pass the night with Amin el Hukm and lie with
his family and children till the morning.' Then do thou straightway knock at the Cadi's door, and thus shall I have gained admission into his house,
without inconvenience, and gotten my desire; and peace be on thee!" And I said to her, "By Allah, this is an easy matter.".? ? ? ? ? Whose streams
beneath the myrtle's shade and cassia's welled amain And birds made carol jubilant from every blossomed spray..Then they displayed Dinarzad in a
second and a third and a fourth dress and she came forward, as she were the rising sun, and swayed coquettishly to and fro; and indeed she was
even as saith the poet of her in the following verses:.150. The Rogueries of Delileh the Crafty and her Daughter Zeyneb the Trickstress
dcxcviii.Presently, as they stood by the mouth of the pit, the lion came scrambling up the sides and would have issued forth; but, as often as he
showed his head, they pelted him with stones, till they beat him down and he fell; whereupon one of the hunters descended into the pit and
despatched him and saw the boy wounded; after which he went to the cabinet, where he found the woman dead, and indeed the lion had eaten his
fill of her. Then he noted that which was therein of clothes and what not else, and advising his fellows thereof, fell to passing the stuff up to them.
Moreover, he took up the boy and bringing him forth of the pit, carried him to their dwelling-place, where they dressed his wounds and he grew up
with them, but acquainted them not with his affair; and indeed, when they questioned him, he knew not what he should say, for that he was little,
when they let him down into the pit. The hunters marvelled at his speech and loved him with an exceeding love and one of them took him to son
and abode rearing him with him [and instructing him] in hunting and riding on horseback, till he attained the age of twelve and became a champion,
going forth with the folk to the chase and to the stopping of the way..The Second Night of the Month.Quoth En Numan, "What prompted thee to
keep faith, the case being as thou sayest?" "O king," answered the Arab, "it was my religion." And En Numan said, "What is thy religion?" "The
Christian," replied the other. Quoth the king, "Expound it unto me." [So the Tai expounded it to him] and En Numan became a Christian.
(174).Prince who fell in Love with the Picture, The, i. 256..Dadbin (King) and his Viziers, Story of, i. 104..? ? ? ? ? b. The Controller's Story
xxvii.When it was the sixth day, the viziers' wrath redoubled, for that they had not compassed their desire of the youth and they feared for
themselves from the king; so three of them went in to him and prostrating themselves before him, said to him, "O king, indeed we are loyal
counsellors to thy dignity and tenderly solicitous for thee. Verily, thou persistest long in sparing this youth alive and we know not what is thine
advantage therein. Every day findeth him yet on life and the talk redoubleth suspicions on thee; so do thou put him to death, that the talk may be
made an end of." When the king heard this speech, he said, "By Allah, indeed, ye say sooth and speak rightly!" Then he let bring the young
treasurer and said to him, "How long shall I look into thine affair and find no helper for thee and see them all athirst for thy blood?".? ? ? ? ? Quoth
thou, "The goodliest of things is patience and its use: Its practice still mankind doth guide to all that's fair and fine.".Thereat Queen Zelzeleh was
moved to exceeding delight and bidding her treasuress bring a basket, wherein were fifty pairs of bracelets and the like number of earrings, all of
gold, set with jewels of price, the like whereof nor men nor Jinn possessed, and an hundred robes of coloured brocade and an hundred thousand
dinars, gave the whole to Tuhfeh. Then she passed the cup to her sister Sherareh, who had in her hand a stalk of narcissus; so she took it from her
and turning to Tuhfeh, said to her, 'O Tuhfeh, sing to me on this.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' answered she and improvised and sang the following
verses:.He [seated himself on the divan and] leant upon a cushion, whilst she put out her hand to her veil and did it off. Then she put off her heavy
outer clothes and discovered her charms, whereupon he embraced her and kissed her and swived her; after which they washed and returned to their
place and he said to her, 'Know that I have little knowledge [of what goes on] in my house, for that I trust to my servant; so arise thou and see what
the boy hath made ready in the kitchen.' Accordingly, she arose and going down into the kitchen, saw cooking pots over the fire, wherein were all
manner of dainty meats, and manchet-bread and fresh almond-and-honey cakes. So she set bread on a dish and ladled out [what she would] from
the pots and brought it to him..?Story of Ilan Shah and Abou Teman..Noureddin fell to kissing his hand and calling down blessings on him and said
to him, "Know that I am a stranger in this your city and the completion of kindness is better than the beginning thereof; wherefore I beseech thee of
thy favour that thou complete to me thy good offices and kindness and bring me to the gate of the city. So will thy beneficence be accomplished
unto me and may God the Most High requite thee for me with good!" ["Fear not,"] answered Ahmed; "no harm shall betide thee. Go; I will bear
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thee company till thou come to thy place of assurance." And he left him not till he brought him to the gate of the city and said to him, "O youth, go
in the safeguard of God and return not to the city; for, if they fall in with thee [again], they will make an end of thee." Noureddin kissed his hand
and going forth the city, gave not over walking till he came to a mosque that stood in one of the suburbs of Baghdad and entered therein with the
night..? ? ? ? ? "How many a cup with bitterness o'erflowing have I quaffed! I make my moan of woes, whereat it boots not to repine."
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